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	Welcome
	Welcome Back and Happy New Year!  After digging out of the snow, we are ready to cruise through to the end of the year.  Don’t forget that next month instead of a PSO Council meeting, there will be the Council Open House hosted by the BBH Administrators.  It would be very nice to see a full room of parents this year like we had last year.  There will be a lovely brunch catered by Kay Cook and the BBH Food Services.  Presidents & Council Delegates, please feel free to invite anyone to join you that morning. I would like to take a moment to think about all those families and all associated with Sandy Hook Elementary.  We have a card that you can sign that we are sending to the Sandy Hook PTSA

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Laura Jonozzo


	Council Delegates will be meeting to get a Nominating Committee together to create a new Board.

	2nd Vice President Megan Sarfi
	Yuletide Hunger program was successful again.

Thanks to those who rang the bell for Salvation Army

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	The PSO Council Minutes from November have been approved and filed.

Thank you to those of you who have emailed me your meeting notes.  If you have not already done so, please email those to me today.

The attendance sheet is being passed around; please sign in.

	Corresponding Secretary

Ann Marie Williams
	Continue sending Ann Marie any info that can be passed along to the district.

	Treasurer

Kathy Moock
	Treasurer report submitted.



	President

Lila Tamulewicz
	At 10:45, Susan Fee will be presenting to us on how to identify and address bullying.

After our Jan. 3 meeting, we will have a presentation for parents to attend about Bullying.  Susan Fee will be our guest speaker.  Kelly Lazar was awarded this grant that the counselors in the district have been rolling out.  They have educated the students and staff.  Now, to complete the process, the counselors would like to educate us.  The presentation will be located in the MS Media Center (Library) from 10:45am to 12Noon.  All PSO members are encouraged to attend.

For parents who cannot attend the meeting, check the PSO Council web site www.BBHPSOCouncil.com for a recap of the meeting.

We also have a card for you to sign to send to the Sandy Hook Elementary PTSA.

Again, next month instead of a PSO Council meeting, there will be the Council Open House hosted by the BBH Administrators.  It would be very nice to see a full room of parents this year like we had last year.  There will be a lovely brunch catered by Kay Cook and the BBH Food Services.  Presidents & Council Delegates, please feel free to invite anyone to join you that morning.

We are in the process now of forming our Nominating Committees for next year.  It is so important that we continue to be active in the PSO.  It is the kids who benefit the most from our works, so let’s continue to make a difference and be a positive influence in students educational experiences.

With a new year, we will begin the process of revisiting our Standard Rules for the Organization with PSO liaison to the School Board Mike Ziegler.  Suggestions, comments and questions can be directed to me.

Please continue to view the District, schools, and PSO units web sites for current info, fundraising, etc.

	BOARD OF EDUCATION

Michael Ziegler 
	No report.

	
	

	ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	1. Safety and security plans have been reviewed at all buildings.  This will continue to be a number one priority!  A Safety and Security Council meeting is scheduled in February.  

  - Bullying training, crisis drills are continuing

  - Remember to follow procedures when entering the school buildings

2. Moving forward with the strategic vision:  launching a study of other high performing school districts to better learn what they are doing (leadership, best practices, curriculum development, enrichment, types of additional services for special needs, etc) and then can we visit work on collaborative efforts, length of school day, transportation, timing, schedules, assignment of teachers/students, ACT/SAT, college preparedness, competitiveness, percentage graduating from college, etc.  We can learn from each other; we will also learn what things we should continue in our own district and be able to enhance professional development opportunities throughout the state to better organize our school to be more efficient and more effective

3.  January 16 at 7pm – if you haven’t participated in a focus group for the strategic vision please come to this meeting.  Focus on: achievement, investment in professional development, finance, and communication.



	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	Already time to look at staffing for next year.

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	No report

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	No report

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	Introduced Jody Hepman as her new Administrative Assistant.  

Math pilots going on - looking at different digital programs.  

PLAN – ACT looking at expanding linkage, doing the EXPLORE next year, then can use that data to make sure students are ready for college.

Otis Lennon scores have been distributed

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	School starting a week earlier next August.  Also, Spring break will be held in March instead of Easter.  

Hoping to debut a new website by June

	Director of Pupil Services 

Casey Spirakus
	No report

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	No report



	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

 
	I.  How to always take care:

HS students had some great ideas for supporting Sandy Hook.

Mr. Mueller emphasized the fact that we also need to focus on taking care of all of our kids. – HS wants to do something to integrate a focus on community service of our kids helping the other kids in our community

Keep focus on: (1) Vigilance, (2) knowledge (knowing each kids story), how to inspire each kid to reach his/her potential (3) communication

Can’t focus on teaching and learning until we all feel comfortable and safe.  Need to get better at the sense of community.

2.  Teaching/Learning.

PLC, want to make it a data year.  Look at things objectively – looking at MS with predictive behavior, etc.  then move to performance data, 

3.  Technology

Media center presentation center is almost done

35 more Netbooks have been purchased.

4.  Other events:

Holiday concerts were great

Speech and debate having a great year

Wrestling having a phenomenal year

Teachers have received grants



	Kathy Moock

HS PSO
	No report

	Middle School 

Pat Farrell

Principal
	Winter Athletic Report

BBHMS is having a very successful winter sports season.  The 7th and 8th grade girl’s basketball teams are finishing up their regular season, and will begin the SWC tournament on Saturday, January 12th.  The 7th Grade Lady Bees play at Ford Middle School, and the 8th grade Lady Bees play on Saturday at Roehm Middle School.  Both teams enter the tournament as the #2 seed.

The wrestling team has competed 3 wrestling matches so far this season.  This young team has performed very well against Westlake, Ford, and Olmsted Falls.  The SWC wrestling tournament will be held on January 19th, 2014, at North Olmsted High School.

The boy’s basketball teams are very excited for the start of their season.  Practices begin this week at the Middle School, and their first basketball game is on Tuesday, January 22nd at Amherst.  Good luck to all of the teams as we finish up and beginour new season.  Go BEES!!

Builder’s Club

Builder’s Club is a “student-led” community service organization that operates under school regulations and draws its members from the student body.  Our goal is to assist our students to work together and develop leadership skills as they serve their school and community, and is sponsored by our local Kiwanis Club.

This semester we organized the Yuletide Hunger Food Drive, candy collection, and our Keep Frosty’s Friends Warm – Coats for Kids Campaign.  Our largest club fundraiser is coming up in February for Valentins’s Day.  We will be selling carnations during lunch on January 3th – February 1st, during the lunch periods, to be delivered on February 14th.  Some of our proceeds benefit the March of Dimes and UNICEF.  Please encourage your student to send a positive sentiment card to another student or staff person.

Please save those gently used, clean, extra towels you have stored in the linen closet.  The Builder’s Club will be collecting them to share with local Humane Societies or Veterinarians that support discounted neutering or spaying.  The towels are used to line the cages of the animals waiting for adoption.  If you have any questions, please contact Diane Cornett at cornettd@bbhcsd.org or Paula Shega at shegap@bbhcsd.org
2012-2013 Scholastic Art Award Winners

Our talented seventh and eighth grade art students won a record 16 awards at the Scholastic Regional Art Competition.  Their art projects will be on display at the Cleveland Institute of Art. 

Congratulations to the following:

* Gold Key winners:  Ava Traum and Rianna Thomas (they move on to Nationals)

* Silver Key winners:  Evelyn Hartland and Elizabeth Kurass

* Honorable Mention:  Sarah Brumbaugh, Kelly Insana, Jorja Kreidler, Maisy Macasek, Chuiqi Meng, Hannah Mitchell, Sydney Oswalld, John Pobega, Katherine Riley, Jenna Shin and Grace Ritchie (won 2).

	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider

MS PSO
	The Night at the Races fundraiser was well attended. 

The first 7th and 8th grade canteen was a success.  Kids enjoyed a variety of games and food.  We had many volunteers helping with this event.

Tryouts for the Spring Seussical Play took place December 4.  The cast has been chosen and practice will start next week.

We had 40 PSO members attend the Middle School Holiday Brunch which took place December 7.

Our next PSO meeting will be February 14 at 9:30 am.

The second 7th and 8th grade canteen will be on February 15, 2013.

The second 6th grade social will be on February 22, 2013.



	Elementary Schools

Joint Report

Chris Hartland
	Holiday parties were a huge success in all buildings...thanks to all of the parents who volunteered to plan, organize, and supervise the parties.  Students from Central sang to residents at Chippewa Place as part of their festivities.  Other schools had their annual sing-alongs that are huge fun.  Mr. Hartland and Mr. O’Mara read “Twas the Night Before Christmas” to some at their respective buildings.

Music In Motion entertained the students in all elementary buildings just before the break...the staff and students always enjoy having the High School group visit and perform for us.

All of the buildings are proud of the charitable efforts that took place throughout the holiday season.  Families were incredibly generous in their support of the Yuletide Hunger Program.  Mr. H. held his end of the Central Yuletide Challenge by performing ballet routines to each class on the last day before the break.  Video can be viewed on the Central School website if you can stomach it!  Other building efforts included collections of pajamas, socks, and books for those in need as well as many gift cards for needy families at all buildings.  Hilton’s PE teacher, Amy Mauceri organized a Jing-A-Ling Jog that raised $250 in quarters as students and staff ran on the playground with tunes blasting and jingle bells ringing.  Mr. Martin jingled for 3.5 miles.  Hilton also collected toys that were given to Broadview Hts. Human Services Director Amy Washabaugh.  This effort was spearheaded by a 3rd grader and was completely paperless, using PA announcements, emails, and tweets to get the word out.

"Bee Your Best" students at Chippewa will be recognized with certificates and the chance to win a cookie coupon for their efforts in December!  We are so proud of all of the students who work to "Bee Their Best" each month!  Central will hold the second quarter rewards assembly on Jan 18th.  World renowned magician Rick Smith Jr. will entertain our students who displayed fine citizenship throughout the second quarter.  

Foundation Grants were awarded to Jill Moroney and Caryn Cody at Chippewa.  Jill's grant was titled, "Lego Land in Kindergarten" (focusing on the value of play and social skills in the kindergarten classroom) and Caryn's grant was titled, "Just Right Reading" (creating a library of leveled readers to meet the individual reading abilities of the children in the classroom through e-books).  Jill Moroney also received funds to support an additional grant through the Sarka Fund. The title of that grant is "The Tag Kindergarten Reading Center".  This grant will work to encourage children to develop and build on literacy skills while building independence in an atmosphere designed to meet the needs of all learners.  Todd Wasil was the recipient of a grant that will provide portable scanners to document student projects related to the State Technology standards at Highland.  Central School’s Pam Simon received a Foundation Grant at Central for “21st Century Scientists: The STEM Classroom.”  Her grant will provide tablet computers for each table of students in her classroom to conduct scientific inquiry and application of scientific concepts.  

The Brecksville Police Department has notified us that they will be doing routine security patrols several times each month at our elementary schools.  This will include outside patrolling of the school grounds as well as patrolling inside the buildings at various times.  Please don't be alarmed if you see them!  They would also love to visit a building PSO meeting to share the various things they do to help keep our students and schools safe and secure.  Contact Officers Goodrich or Chrisopulos at the police station to schedule a visit.


	Central School Chris Hartland

Principal
	See joint report

	Beth Champion, Marianne Jones

Central PSO
	1.  We are having our first Dad's and Kids movie night with the other elementary schools on Friday, Jan. 11.  This will be held at the middle school at 7PM.
2.  Our Kalahari Night is on Thursday January 24th
3.  Central Book Club will have their first Book Club Meeting on January 28th after school.  We have 55 kids signed up.
4.  Planning a family Event for sometime in February....it will be a Polar Blast Snow Tubing.  Tickets will be at a reduced price.  We hope to have a great turnout.

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers

Principal
	See joint report

	Julie Guardado, Laura Redinger

Chippewa PSO
	No report

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara

Principal


	See joint report

	Sue Nall, 

Stella Skaljac

Highland PSO
	No report

	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	See joint report

	Dacia Pitzer

Hilton PSO
	Hilton has it's Winter Thaw at Great Wolf Lodge on Jan. 24-25th weekend, due to the end of the grading period. 

Dad and kids movie night with Chippewa and Highland is Jan. 11 at the MS. 

Family Bingo is Feb. 15th at the MS and we had our second head check for lice.

Our D.A.R.E. officers are coming to speak at our PSO meeting on Tues. Jan. 15th. If anyone else would like to attend, they are certainly welcome to join us. 9:30 in the art room.

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	Beach Ball at St Michaels Woodside is March 9.   One in eight graduating seniors is touched by a Foundation scholarship.

	Trish Oswald – Students in the Arts


	No report

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day


	No report

	Bonnie Rolf – Band Boosters


	No report

	Diane Fischer

Athletic Boosters


	The Bee Athletic Booster’s Tailgate Party will be held on February 2, 2013 at St. Sava Church off of Wallings in Broadview Hts. 
Your $35.00 ticket includes food, beer, wash, pop and chance at Grand Prize!
Most athletic teams volunteer their time to sell tickets or work publicity, games, 50/50 drawings, and side boards. A basket per sport is donated for the silent auction held throughout the night. A smaller basket/offering is many times given for the Chinese Raffle portion of the evening.
Jennifer Starinsky has secured over $1,000 in sponsorships for the event from area businesses. A list of sponsors will be showcased on each table the night of the event. Members were asked to support and or thank these vendors for their support.
A Publicity flyer will be distributed within the next week to flyer central. PSO Council. Dan Hodous will announce at basketball games and it will be posted in The Patch.
We encourage everyone to come. It’s a lot of fun and a great way to get out with friends during the cold winter months.

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	Quest is an informational and networking group of parents of children with special needs in the district.  If any families are interested in a parent support meeting please contact Maria at 44-717-1681 or by email jtmfh@yahoo.com.


The January 3, 2013 PSO Council Meeting was suspended to go to the Middle School.  It concluded at 10:45 so that we could all attend a Bullying seminar by Susan Fee.  For a full transcript of this seminar, go to 

www.BBHPSOCouncil.com

Dates to Remember
Jan 21 – NO SCHOOL - MLK Day

Jan 22 – Market Day Pick up

Jan 25 – NO SCHOOL – Inservice/Records Day

Jan 26 – SAT Testing – HS

Jan 27 – HS Band @ Severence Hall

Jan 29 – HS Tri-M Recital 6:30p

Jan 31 – PSO Pres. Mtg, Ed. Ctr. 9:30a

Feb 1 – Report Cards Distributed

Feb 7 – PSO Council Open House 9:30a

Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes
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PSO Council President, Lila Tamulewicz, called the meeting to order at 9:35 am and led the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 24 people in attendance.    











